Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services

Department of Transport and Regional Services

Additional Estimates 2001-2002, 19 February 2002


Question: RDG 13

Topic: (Christmas Island – site for processing centre for arrivals)

Hansard Page: 151, 152

Output:  4.2

Senator Crossin asked:

When was the decision made to use this particular site?

Was there any formal correspondence between the administrator and the department about the location of this site?

Has there been any discussion between this department and DIMIA about a possible centre being built that is more permanent than what is currently there?

Answer:

The decision that the Phosphate Hill site was the only available site to meet the required timeframes was taken within the Department around 13 September 2001.  This was taken following a number of telephone conferences between the Department’s Canberra office and Administration officers.

Yes.
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